It is with great sadness that we
announce the death of our friend
and former IIASA scientist

GIORGIO LEONARDI

of a long illness, on July 30, in
Milan

Giorgio worked at IIASA between 1979 and 1984, on Teave from the
Politechnical Institute of Turin, Italy. He first came to IIASA to run a
task on Public Facility Location within the Human Settlements and Services
Area, he then moved to Regional Development where he worked on the
clustering tendencies of populations. Previously he had worked as a
researcher at the Italian Association for Housing Research and as a
consultant on urban and regional planning for the Regional Authority

of Piemonte.

He was acknowledged by his peers as an outstanding, creative urban
scientist. Those of us who knew him well will fondly remember him as a
sincere friend and individualist, who was fervently concerned with the
welfare of IIASA.

He leaves a wife and two children.
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